September 17, 2021

BARBOURVILLE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
DISTRCT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT*

A public hearing was held at the Barbourville Independent Board Office on September 16,
2021, at 5:30 p.m. (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District
Facility Plan developed by the Barbourville Independent Local Planning Committee. The
Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted 8 for and 0 against, in favor of the proposed new plan
and the Board voted 4 for and 0 against, to approve the new plan.

There was/were 4 individual(s) in attendance. Bonita Williams, Board Vice-Chairperson,
served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. Dennis Messer, Jennifer Oliver, Novel Bond,
and Samantha Daniels, was/were present.

COMMENTS

The Barbourville Independent hearing officer, Ms. Williams called the public hearing to
order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in
accordance with 702 KAR 1:001. It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be
given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be
made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report. The hearing
officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; Major renovation/additions of
educational facilities; including expansions. kitchens, cafeterias, libraries, administrative areas,
auditoriums, and gymnasiums; Renovation to upgrade all existing facilities to meet the most current
life safety requirements of the Kentucky Building Code: Major renovation/additions of educational
facilities; to meet the most current handicapped accessibility requirements of the Ky Building code:
Maijor renovations/additions of educational facilities: including expansions, kitchens. cafeterias,
libraries, administrative areas, auditoriums. and gymnasiums: Management support areas; and
Discretionary Construction Projects.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. No statements were made.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan developed by the Barbourville
Independent Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Barbourville Independent Board
of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Barbourville Independent School
District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonita Williams., Board Vice-Chairperson
cc: Planning File

Attachments: Barbourville Independent School District Facility Plan
*This document is presented to KDE as submitted by the district-appointed hearing officer.



